
THE SPEAK  NG TRUMPET
Newsletter of the Bare Cove Fire Museum

Letter from the President

Board Members
President: Justin Holstrom
Vice President: John Griffin
Past President:  Dave Clark
Clerk: Geri Duff
Treasurer: Kevin Lincoln 
Directors at Large: Bill Antoine, Tracy Gaudet,  
Bob Stella, Mike Worley

I never thought we would get here! With all the changes 
and uncertainty I am happy to report our organization 
is just as strong as it was pre pandemic. In fact we are 
basically just picking up where we left off and continuing 
forward.

We have been getting together on Wednesday evenings to get some work 
done while also getting back to telling the stories of the good ole days. 
Stop by and see who is around we would love to see you. We are also 
getting the doors open for some official Open Houses on the weekends. 
Please let me know if you are interested in participating in the open 
houses, we surely could use some bodies and some revenue associated 
with donations from foot traffic.

We have been working on a plan to make building 52 a little more 
efficient in our storage space and organization. We would love your 
input and help getting us there. We have been getting a lot of work done 
and currently working on removing another dumpster full of stuff and 
make some more room.

We have a few long time members back on the Board of Directors or 
new to the Board of Directors, they all have some great ideas and 
energy to create a calendar of fun events for the year. I am excited to 
welcome them to the board and we also welcome everyone’s input, ideas, 
suggestions on how we can engage our members and have some fun with 
all of our great assets and buildings.

Continues next page

2021 Vol. 2



Continued from previous page

Worley, thank you cutting down the hay field around the museum. M. 
Duff, thank you for getting Engine 4 back together with a new head 
gasket and water pump. V. Bernan, thank you for always meeting me at 
building 52 to move some heavy equipment. I wouldn’t even know where 
to start. G. Duff thank you for keeping the books up to date including 
taxes, bank accounts, and state required paperwork for the 501c3. Kelly, 
G. Holstrom, McGonagle thank you for helping organize and clean up 
Building 52, it’s not a dirt floor anymore, you can actually feel the 
concrete on your feet. T. Gaudet, thank you for always putting together 
the newsletter. R. Pegurri, thank you for participating in the Hingham 
4th of July parade. Griffin, thank you for your continued work on the 
Bunny Wagon. Antoine, thanks for cooking the burgers at the annual 
meeting. Clarks, thank you for always getting together the ice cream 
social for the annual meeting. Adoms, thank you for working on the 
water pump and putting it back together. It takes a village and we have 
it but there will always be more work to do. Who else did I miss? THANK 
YOU, its appreciated.

Our annual fire truck picnic was another great success, we look 
forward to many more. 
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In the News

In the news,  Henry (Hank) Thornton was tweeted recently with Hingham Police Lieutenant Dearth 
admiring Hanks Ford pickup and the Hingham last standing Crown Vic.  If you don’t know the history 
of Lieutenant Dearth and his “Crown Vic” it’s a pretty funny. One.  Dearth loves the Crown Vic and 
is planning on keeping it as long as it will last, he consistently gets harassed by his friends about the 
antique police car.  He loves the attention it gets.  Twitter Posting “When 2 “old Fords” par next to each 
other. Please meeting Henry today.  He shoed me all the work he’s done on his 1952 Ford F1.

Around the Museum

A group of students from Hingham High School recently stopped in for a tour of the museum.



Membership
Interested in becoming a member or renewing a membership? 

Please see our website for an application. Make checks payable 
to  the Bare Cove Fire Museum, 45 Bare Cove Park Drive 

Hingham, MA 02043, or pay online.

       Annual Membership $35 
       Family Member (No Voting Privileges) $15

       Lifetime Member $500

Donations
The museum always welcomes donations in any amount 
to help with our day-to-day expenses and our ongoing 

projects. You may also make a donation online.

       $25.00                  $50.00
       $100.00                Other

781.749.0028    www.barecovefiremuseum.org     
45 Bare Cove Park Drive, Hingham, MA 02043

1922 Maxim
Next year our 1922 Maxim will be 100 years old!  We need to make sure we celebrate its birthday 
all year long.  Let me know if you have any ideas!  I would love to get it involved in the National 
SPAMFAA convention happening in June 2022.  This would mean some costs for towing, but I do 
think it will be worth it.  


